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Sharing Spaces with BES

Mr. Lang, the health and PE teacher at BES, went out of his way in December to make 
sure BHA knew the BES gym would be available in the afternoons for a week early in the month 
as a result of his health unit. Usually elementary students enjoy their PE specials at that time, 
but for this week we took full advantage of the space, getting our students to participate in a 
variety of physical activities including stretching, running, basketball and other team sports, and 
favorite of all, dodgeball. It was great to have some consistent time running and playing in the 
gym and we noticed a boost in overall good vibes at the end of each day in addition to a rise in 
attendance by the end of the week as a result. Thanks, Mr. Lang!



Deepening our students understanding of our unique historical context

Our social studies and english curriculum at BHA continues to explore our unique 
historical context as Blackfeet people and how it influences and affects our lives today. We’ve 
received great feedback from students since implementing this specific curriculum last year and 
we’ve continued to tune and add to what we’ve got so far. Student comments typically reflect 
surprise and appreciation of paradigm shifting understandings about the unique challenges we 
face here as a community as a result of examining it in the classroom. They also typically 
articulate a deeper desire to contribute to the broader community in ways that will help, often 
rooted in traditional values such as respecting, protecting, and caring for our young children, 
and building relationships with the dogs in our community. Here is an example of one of the 
handouts students examined in their social studies class this December:



More success with drum making

Students had time to continue traditional projects in December including drum making. 
This project  has been especially meaningful to students and the timing of this round of drum 
making made it even more so. Multiple students expressed how excited they were to present 
the drums they made to family members as a Christmas gift. 



A few other highlights of December include our field trip to the bowling alley in Cut Bank to 
celebrate our students achievement so far this year, and the last school project we did before 
the break - tie dye - which has been a consistent fun and engaging activity at BHA over the last 
few years. 




